A Special meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday, April 15, 2010, beginning at 8:00 p.m. in the Selectmen's Office. Mr. DeNapoli and Mr. Sullivan were absent, the following members were present

Christopher Timson, Chairman Clifton Snuffer Nancy Mackenzie

Also present Michael Boynton, Town Administrator Stephanie Mercandetti, Economic Development Officer

Mr. Timson called the meeting to order.

Articles 24 & 25

Ms. Mercandetti explained the housekeeping changes that were made as a result of Planning Board comments during the public hearing.

Mr. Timson explained that a new Section 18 was added following concerns received from the Conservation Commission during his conversation with Betsy Dyer.

MOTION moved by Mrs. Mackenzie to reconsider Article 25, seconded by Mr. Timson VOTED 2-0-1 (Mr. Snuffer abstained)

MOTION moved by Mr. Snuffer to recommend Favorable Action on Article 25 as amended per Planning and Conservation input and attached hereto, seconded by Mrs. Mackenzie, VOTED 3-0-0

Article 26

Ms. Mercandetti explained the changes to the proposed sign bylaws. The time reference on display changes was removed.

MOTION moved by Mrs. Mackenzie, to reconsider Article 26, seconded by Mr. Timson VOTED 2-0-1 (Mr. Snuffer abstained)

MOTION moved by Mr. Timson to recommend Favorable Action on Article 26, as amended and attached hereto, seconded by Mrs. Mackenzie, VOTED 3-0-0

The Board discussed the current status of the Board of health hearing process on the Biotech regulations.

MOTION moved by Ms. Mackenzie to adjourn at 8:16 p.m., seconded by Mr. Snuffer, VOTED 3-0-0

Approved 5/4/2010

Respectfully submitted,		
David Sullivan, Clerk		